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Dear Sir/Madam
Charity Trustee Interests
Standards Committee 6th February 2013
Further to my letter of 4th January 2013 the Standards Community Sub-Committee gave further consideration to the issue of dispensations for Members who are trustees of charities.  The Committee went on to consider the issue of dispensations for Councillors who are Members of Local Non Profit making Community Groups or organisations.  An extract from the minutes of the meeting on 6th February 2013 is copied below:
At the last meeting the Sub-Committee decided to grant a blanket dispensation to town and community councillors who were trustees of registered charities (including those councillors who were directors of companies limited by guarantee) in respect of prejudicial interests which arose from their role as a trustee where they had not been elected, appointed or nominated to that position of trustee by their Council. 

It was acknowledged however that Town and Community Councillors also had membership (often not through appointment by their councils) of a considerable and varied number of non-profit making clubs, associations, societies, groups and organisations such as football, cricket, tennis clubs, allotment associations, history or drama groups, local festivals etc  which existed in, and contributed significantly to, the local communities throughout Powys but were not registered charities (hereinafter referred to as “Voluntary Organisations”).

Given that these Voluntary Organisations have similar features  to registered charities; had voluntary aims; were non profit making and conferred no financial reward or gain on Councillors whether they were either ordinary or management members it had been agreed to look at whether a blanket dispensation should be considered appropriate in connection with these Voluntary Organisations 

The Sub-Committee therefore considered a paper as to whether membership at whatever level of Voluntary Organisations by a Town or Community councillors where membership was not as a result of being elected, appointed or nominated to the Voluntary Organisation by their council should be viewed in the same light as trustees of registered charities for the purpose of granting a blanket dispensation and were of the view that it should. 

The Sub Committee were also of the view that such a blanket dispensation should extend to regulatory matters such as planning applications.  The Sub-Committee noted that at their last meeting the blanket dispensation granted to trustees of registered charities had excluded regulatory matters. On further reflection however they were now of the view trustees of registered charities and members of Voluntary Organisations should be placed an equal footing and both have blanket dispensations which included regulatory matters such as planning applications.

The Sub-Committee were also of the view that these blanket dispensations should have the effect of removing the £500 ceiling in respect of members taking part in council business involving the grant, loan or other form of financial assistance to registered charities or Voluntary Organisations.

	RESOLVED
	REASON FOR DECION

	1. To revoke the blanket dispensation granted at the last meeting of the Sub-Committee on 5th December 2012 granted to Councillors who are trustees of registered charities – Minute B2.

2. That a blanket dispensation be granted to all Town and Community Councillors who are elected, appointed or nominated otherwise than by their Town or Community Council as :_

(a) trustees of registered charities (including where they are directors of limited companies running the charities); and

(b) members (at whatever level) of Voluntary Organisations

to participate, speak and vote in connection with council business relating to the charity of which the councillor is a trustee or the Voluntary Organisation of which the councillor is a member (at whatever level) including 

(i) regulatory matters concerning the registered charity of which the councillor is a trustee or the Voluntary Organisation of which the councillor is a member; and

(ii) the grant, loan or other form of financial assistance of more than £500 to the registered charity of which the councillor is a trustee or the Voluntary Organisation of which the councillor is a member 

but subject to the following;-

(1) that the registered charity or Voluntary Organisation must be non-profit making and the Councillor (or a close personal associate) must not be in receipt of any financial reward or remuneration from the registered charity or Voluntary Organisation

(2) that this blanket dispensation only relates to a prejudicial interest arising from the Councillor’s role as a trustee of the registered charity or member or as a member of the Voluntary Organisation and does not confer a dispensation in respect of any other type of prejudicial interest such as a pecuniary prejudicial interest.

(3) that this blanket dispensation shall continue in force until the next ordinary council elections in 2017 unless before those elections the Standards Committee revokes, amends or alters this dispensation

3. That a blanket dispensation be granted to all Town and Community Councillors who are elected, appointed or nominated by their Town or Community Council as :-

(a) trustees of registered charities (including where they are directors of limited companies running the charities); and

(b) members (at whatever level) of Voluntary Organisations

to participate, speak and vote in connection with council business relating to:- 

(i) regulatory matters concerning the registered charity of which the councillor is a trustee or the Voluntary Organisation of which the councillor is a member; and

(ii) the grant, loan or other form of financial assistance of more than £500 to the registered charity of which the councillor is a trustee or the Voluntary Organisation of which the councillor is a member 

but subject to the following;-

(1) that the registered charity or Voluntary Organisation must be non-profit making and the Councillor (or a close personal associate) must not be in receipt of any financial reward or remuneration from the registered charity or Voluntary Organisation

(2) that this blanket dispensation only relates to a prejudicial interest arising from the Councillor’s role as a trustee of the registered charity or member or as a member of the Voluntary Organisation and does not confer a dispensation in respect of any other type of prejudicial interest such as a pecuniary prejudicial interest.

(3) that this blanket dispensation shall continue in force until the next ordinary council elections in 2017 unless before those elections the Standards Committee revokes, amends or alters this dispensation


	1. To replace the previous decision. with an amended blanket dispensation.

2 & 3 To place all councillors who are trustees of registered charities or members (of whatever level) of Voluntary Organisations (howsoever elected, appointed or nominated) on an equal footing with regard to prejudicial interests so as to facilitate the democratic process and assist council business; the Sub-Committee being of the view that to do so will not damage public confidence in the conduct of the council’s business and therefore the Sub-Committee is satisfied that the grounds in Paragraph (d) of Regulation 2 of the Standards Committee (Grant of Dispensations) (Wales) Regulations 2001are met.




If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.
This blanket dispensation will remain effective until the date of the next County Council Elections in 2017.
Yours sincerely

For Strategic Director – Law and Governance






